

**MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL**  Greetings! Dear Parents,

The month of November was full of Gratitude and exhilaration. It started with the Little Brooks Annual Sports Day wherein the kids developed a bond of sportsmanship and friendship during the different races they participated in. Children also learnt handson, the need to abide by the rules, team work, fair play and respect for others. At Little Brooks all the children were winners and were delighted to receive a gold medal each along with the sports certificate. It was then followed by Orange day celebrations and the month ended with our Thanksgiving party. Let's have a sneak peek, at the month gone by!



## **ORANGE COLOUR DAY CELEBRATIONS:**





Orange day was celebrated on Friday 22nd November 2019 during the school hours. Orange colour was introduced in a very fun-filled and interesting way. The teachers and the children came dressed in Orange colour attire. The teachers set a selfie booth corner with lovely Orange fishes and huge orange flower headgears for the kids. Children enjoyed sipping orange juice from the orange juice bar. They played passing the parcel game with a big orange pumpkin. The teachers narrated a lovely story on the lonely papaya tree and the kids thoroughly enjoyed listening to the story. Many hands- on activities were prepared for the kids, the nursery children had fun doing a group activity on Pumpkin. The playgroup kids enjoyed making the activity on orange fruit. The Jr.kg and the Sr.kg kids enjoyed orange marble painting on a pumpkin cut-out. The children had fun and it was indeed a pleasure to witness little ones dressed up in orange bubbling with energy and fascination. Orange day was celebrated with zest.

## **THANKSGIVING DAY CELEBRATIONS:**



Thank you God for the world so sweet, Thank you God for the food we eat, Thank you God for the water we drink,

Thank you God for everything.



Thanksgiving is a harvest festival and is celebrated on fourth Thursday of November in America. We also celebrated the Thanksgiving festival on 28th November, which was the last Thursday of the month. The décor comprised of a beautiful welcome chart, wreath hangings and a beautiful Turkey chart used as a backdrop.

There was also turkey bowling game for playgroup kids and and sticking the feather game for nursery and Jr.kg and Sr.kg kids. The playgroup kids did a group activity on turkey and the Nursery kids made a headgear of turkey with colourful feathers and the Jr.kg and Sr.kg did the thumb painting activity.

The teachers narrated and explained to the kids the story of Thanksgiving in a simple and informative manner and also sang rhymes on the same .The day ended with an audio visual session and by saying thanks to the teachers, parents, our family, the hardworking farmers and above all to God for all his blessings

## **ANNUAL SPORTS DAY:**



The Little Brooks Annual Sports day event was held on Saturday, 16th of November 2019 at the Sindhi Society Gymkhana, Chembur.

The event began with blend of enthusiasm, lovely balloon decor and wonderful music to cheer the kids. The kids were all set and ready for the races and the parents were waiting anxiously for their young ones to perform.

The event began with melodious chanting of the Gayatri Mantra followed by

National Anthem sung by our Nursery afternoon, Jr. kg and Sr.kg kids. This was followed by a Torch Relay which is a symbol of sportsman spirit and the March past.

The Drills were performed by nursery morning and afternoon kids using pretty props like the flowers and ribbons which made the environment not only lively but also colourful. The Playgroup kids performed on the National Symbols race and the Jellyfish race. The mid-term playgroup kids performed along with their parents on Getting ready for school race. Nursery kids performed on Match the colours race and the Honeybee race. The Jr.Kg and the Sr.kg kids enjoyed Plant a sapling race. All the mummas and daddas enjoyed the balancing the balloons race. The teachers had fun performing on the marble and the spoon race.

The Parents as well as the kids enjoyed and cherished the event

" Thank you is the best prayer that anyone could say. Thank you expresses extreme Gratitude, Humility and Understanding."-Alice Walker

- 1) Start and end your day with gratitude. Be thankful for all the things you have in your life.
- 2) Always say Thank You to your child. Let your child hear you say Thank You and he/she will surely learn to say Thank You to others.
- 3) Teach your children to be thankful for all the things they have in their life. Teach them how to "earn" things they desire so that they are grateful for all that they achieve. Learn to say "No" sometimes.
- 4) Teach them about the less fortunate and help them to be compassionate towards them.
- 5) Every day make it a habit to at least have one meal with the family and let everyone share what they were "grateful" for that particular day. It can be as simple as having good food to eat, an opportunity to go to school, for having a loving family etc.

### **MEET OUR STAFF**



Every month we introduce you to one of the staff of Little Brooks. This month we would like to introduce you to Ms. Pallak Rupani. Pallak is a playgroup teacher. She is a very enthusiastic and energetic teacher. She has done her E.C.C.Ed and Counselling course from S.I.E.S college of Comprehensive education. Her Hobbies are travelling and reading books.



# **MONTH IN THE PICTURES**



















**UPCOMING EVENTS IN THE MONTH OF DECEMBER** 

**Purple Colour Day:** Friday:

13th December 2019

**Magic of Christmas** week along with the Joy of Giving: 16th December -20th December 2019

**Christmas Party:** Monday: 23rd December 2019